
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

August 23, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Jimmy Fontenot followed by reciting of the Prayer 

and the Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Fontenot questioned if anyone had attended the first of the web training being held 

by District 6200.  He reminded us that there will be one on August 27, 2018 featuring 

foundation and one on September 10, 2018 about Public Awareness. 

Jared Lawless made a motion and it was seconded by Cynthia Beslin and carried that the 

minutes for August 16, 2018. 

President Fontenot opened a lengthy discussion on the donation that the District Governor is 

requesting for the Half-Marathon dedicated to eradicate Polio.   DeBorah Smith made a motion 

and Nick Simoneaux seconded the motion and it was carried that each of the 27 members of 

this club will pledge $70.00. 

Mr. Ed Taylor mentioned that the Communication Committee has the final draft ready for the 

Board acceptance. 

Cynthia Oliver made a motion and Abby Guidry seconded and it was carried that we purchase a 

plaque for the Veteran’s Park in Rayne. 

President Fontenot requested, after a brief discussion of the by-laws, that Rose blast an email 

to all members a copy of them. 

Steve Bandy made a motion and seconded by DeBorah Smith and motion carried to adjourn. 

 

 

 

 

 


